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Department of Fish and Wildlife

Eastern Oregon Fish Research and Monitoring
203 Badgley Hall, EOU
La Grande, OR  97850
(541) 962-3777
FAX (541) 962-3067
www.dfw.state.or.us/
Friday, May 29, 2020
Operations Manager
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Bonneville Lock and Dam

P.O. Box 150

Cascade Locks, OR 97014-0150

Dear Operations Manager:

The Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife (ODFW) requests permission for ODFW project staff to access Bonneville Dam in 2020 to begin research on an adult summer steelhead migration study. 

This study is a joint effort between ODFW and Oregon State University (OSU), and is designed to be integrated with the current adult sampling being done by John Whiteaker (CRITFC) in order to boost their sample numbers. Our research involves monitoring upstream migrations of John Day origin adult summer steelhead between Bonneville and McNary dams using acoustic tags and receivers. This project is being funded by Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board, ODFW, U.S.  Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), and Trout Unlimited (TU). We are requesting access to the Adult Fish Collection and Monitoring Facility (AFF) to carry out this research. We expect to sample one-five days per week from July 1st – September 30th, with more concentrated sampling around the estimated peak of the run, July 31st. We will work with your staff along with National Oceanic & Atmospheric Association (NOAA), United States Geological Survey (USGS), Columbia River Inter-Tribal Fish Commission (CRITFC), Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW), University of Idaho, and any other AFF users in order to coordinate effective and efficient sampling activities.
The following ODFW staff will be involved in this research project:

	Name
	Organization

	Logan Breshears
	ODFW

	A.J. VanDomelen
	ODFW


The following individuals may occasionally assist with sampling efforts and other activities related to the project as fill in help:

	Name
	Organization

	Ian Tattam
	ODFW

	Derrek Faber
	ODFW

	Jonathan Armstrong
	OSU

	Guillermo Giannico
	OSU

	Hannah Barrett
	OSU

	Christina Linkem
	OSU


Enclosed with this letter are documents containing the following: project work plan, project impact statement, MSDS sheet, ESA scientific take permit, lists of personnel, activity hazard analysis, and an accident prevention plan. A state of Washington scientific collection permit, and a list of vehicles will be provided once those items are made available to us.
The ODFW project leader is Logan Breshears. Please keep him up to date of any scheduled repairs that might affect the use of the AFF by ODFW staff. If further information is required or if you have any questions, feel free to contact Logan Breshears at (503) 522-5057 or Ian Tattam at (541) 620-8089.

Sincerely,
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Ian Tattam

Supervisory Fish and Wildlife Biologist

John Day River Salmonid Life Cycle Monitoring

Phone: (541) 962-3027

Email: Ian.A.Tattam@state.or.us
Cc: 
Erin Kovalchuk, Columbia River Coordinator, USACE 

Andrew Derugin, Fish Biologist and Research Coordinator, USACE

Oregon


Kate Brown., Governor
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